MEMORANDUM
DATE:		July 30, 2015
TO:	Carbon Pollution Emission Guidelines for Existing Stationary Sources: Electric Utility Generating Units; Docket ID: OAR-2013-0602
FROM:		Zach Pilchen, EPA Office of General Counsel
SUBJECT: 	May 22, 2015 call with external stakeholders regarding multi-state plans

SUMMARY
[bookmark: _GoBack]	A phone call was held between myself and Michael Myers of the New York Attorney General’s Office on May 22, 2015 to discuss Mr. Myers’ views on multi-state plans for the Proposed Carbon Pollution Emission Guidelines for Existing Stationary Sources: Electric Utility Generating Units. The Carbon Pollution Emission Guidelines were proposed on June 2, 2014 and published in the Federal Register on June 18, 2014.
